DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

An Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 21st August 2011 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) and Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith  and District Cllr B Slater.  In attendance were 14 members of the public.
1
APOLOGIES.  No Apologies were received. 
2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
4
ANY OTHER BUSINESS. For convenience this was taken out of order. The Clerk explained that the auditors BDO had lost our original form causing extra work to re-submit. They had agreed to amend their bill which was in process of being produced. This bill would need to be paid before the next meeting or penalties would occur. All Cllrs agreed to the payment on receipt of the bill.

3
HOUSING DEVELOPMENT THE STREET

The Chairman explained that a proposal had been received by the Village Hall Management Committee from Peter Brooks of Brooks Architects Ltd, acting on behalf of The Holmes Lyndon Trust to develop land between the current village hall and Fox Lane. This was not an application for planning consent at this stage and it is likely that there would be the need for a full village meeting.


Cllr Reeves on behalf of the Village Hall Committee produced a sketch plan of the site showing 10 homes for open sale, 3 terrace and 2 bungalow affordable houses and a new village hall. He pointed out that this plan was not a final proposal and the developer was seeking feedback from the council on the outline and where they thought changes could be made.

It was noted that currently, Hastoe Housing are working with the Parish Council on providing Local Needs Housing in the parish and are considering 3 sites one of which was the site under discussion.


The chairman produced a document containing a number of points for consideration. Cllr Butler proposed that the first things to decide were, “Does the village want a new village hall and does it want a housing development on this site?”.


It was agreed that as the result of the poor state of the old hall and because of recent surveys, a new hall was needed and wanted by the majority of the parish. After a discussion it was agreed by all Cllrs that a reasonable number of new houses was needed in the parish to sustain the village and stop any further decline.


The Chairman explained that although the main policy for the village was for linear infill housing, a small development as proposed could be looked on favourably by planners. 

District Cllr B Slater explained that “affordable housing” did not have the same safeguards for the use of local people as “local needs housing” and it was possible that they could end up on the open market, as in Westleton. The Hastoe scheme should continue to be pursued alongside this plan. 

The meeting was closed for a period to allow members of the public to speak and listed below are point made by councillors and public.

· Possibly more affordable houses desired and guarantees that they would be converted to local needs housing.
· Concerns re views from access road – could the hedge be moved back?
· Access road to be moved to Fox Lane end of The Street – problems with existing Oak trees.

· Loss of views to houses in Fox Lane – Is it possible to swap location of bungalows and terraced houses?
· Could the Village Hall be moved to the rear of the development near to the pond?
· Current plan would cause light pollution to Mill House from vehicles exiting.

· Could entrance to site be via Fox Lane?
· Were more car parking spaces needed for Village Hall?
· Who would own the ‘village green’ land in the centre and what would it be used for?
· Who would own the road? it should be adopted by County Council not left for the expense of the Village Hall.

· Concerns were expressed that the plot could be enlarged at a later date.

· There are other sites in the village that could be considered, on the north side of The Street  and opposite Heritage Housing.

· Plans to build 2 – 3 houses to sell, then build Village Hall – Guarantees needed that this will occur and plans will not change.

· Does the Village Hall have enough land? 

It was agreed that a development was a possibility on this site but changes needed to be made to the plan in front of the meeting. The Village Hall Committee should communicate the feelings of the council to the developers  and further proposals could then be discussed.

The meeting ended at  8.50pm.
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